phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 budget.director@budget.ks.gov

Jon Hummell, Interim Director

Division of the Budget Sam Brownback, Governor

February 24, 2014

The Honorable Richard Carlson, Chairperson House Committee on Taxation Statehouse, Room 185-N Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Carlson:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2583 by House Committee on Judiciary

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2583 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2583 would prohibit the Judicial Branch from employing lobbyists or other persons for lobbying or from paying any expenses incurred in connection with lobbying from the State General Fund in the Judicial Branch budget.

According to the Governmental Ethics Commission, passage of HB 2583 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Jon Hummell,

Interim Director of the Budget

cc: Carol Williams, Governmental Ethics Mary Rinehart, Judiciary